
Response to Reviewer #2: 
 
Thank you for taking the time to re-read our manuscript.  This paper has been greatly improved 
throughout this process. 
 
Thank you for addressing my earlier comments.  At this point, I would only suggest the 
authors/co-authors to read once more the manuscript in search of a few left 
grammatical/orthography mistakes.  Also, please double check the affiliation of all authors and 
co-authors, I am not sure it is all correct. 
 
We have read through the manuscript and did our best to catch these grammatical mistakes.  
We also checked the affiliations.  These are the affiliations of the people at the time of this 
paper.  One of the authors (Adcock) is now at Stanford. 
 


